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Board of Finance
Regular Meeting Minutes
Wednesday June 20, 2012
7pm Clifford B. Green Memorial Center


Present: Rick Ives, Gene Michael Deary, David Fuss, Kim Conroy and Melissa Bradley; Secretary

Also Present: Austin Tanner and Sherri Soucy

1. Call to Order: Mr. Ives called the meeting to order at 7:11pm.
2. Acceptance of Previous Minutes: David Fuss made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from 6/6/12, 5/31/12 and 5/24/12 as presented. Kim Conroy seconded the motion. Motion passed 4-0.
3. Public Comment: None
4. Selectman’s Report: 
· School Wall: There were three bids received and the low bidder was Nutmeg Companies at 1,767,000. 1.7 million was approved at Town Meeting. This leaves the project short by approximately $150,000 including the cost of the clerk of the works. A list was produced of possible things that can be cut from the project. Mr. Williams did get the reimbursement worked out. It will be approximately 72%. 
· Riverside Park: Mr. Green was awarded the low bidder, but he is having trouble getting a bond. He suggested a passbook for collateral. The board raises questions.  Mr. Tanner is comfortable with this option. 
· Union: The next negotiating date will be in August.
· Finance Director: Kim Conroy gave a contact person to Mr. Tanner to discuss the position with. Mr. Tanner and Dr. Berry will meet with her when Dr. Berry returns from vacation.
· Probate: Two possible scenarios were drafted up for rooms and given to two contractors for prices.
· BAN: The BAN will be up in August. Mr. Tanner will ask Janette Marcoux for options. The school wall and this year’s capital will have to be added.   
· Discussion held on the $66,000 in the 2011-2012 budget earmarked for the school wall project. Sherri will look at exactly what is included in that figure.
5. 2011-12 Budget Updates: The board questions if the mapping will be done this budget year. Mrs. Soucy replies NECCOG just hired a new person for this and they will begin working on it. Mr. Ives asks for an updated amount to be returned to the general government for this fiscal year.
6. 2012-2013 Budget Discussion: None
7. Parks & Recreation – Invoice Verification Discussion: The board requests invoice information from Recreation, the same information Bucky provides to the Recreation board. Sherri states she supplies it to Bucky and will supply it to the Board of Finance as well.
8. Committee/Board Liaison Member Reports:
· Recreation: Mrs. Conroy reports Recreation is moving forward with the Halloween event. There will be a walk thru of the fairgrounds on the 28th. The summer camp for older children is reaching its anticipated numbers and the younger group is at lower number than anticipated. Discussion held on the Recreation Assistant position becoming full time July 1st. Mr. Tanner will speak with Mr. Lohbusch regarding this.
· Board of Education: Mr. Ives reports the shortfall in the current budget is approximately $36,000 at this time.
9. Other Business:  None
10. Public Comment: None
11. Adjourn: Gene Michael Deary made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:15pm. David Fuss seconded the motion. Motion passed 4-0.  




Respectfully Submitted;


Melissa J. Bradley
Recording Secretary
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